Superannuation Budget Measures Bill 2004 

Superannuation Laws Amendment (2004 Measures No. 1) Bill 2004
Superannuation Laws Amendment (2004 Measures No. 2) Bill 2004

The Senate Economics Legislation Committee is inquiring into the provisions of three bills for report by Monday, 21 June 2004. 
The Superannuation Budget Measures Bill 2004 extends the Government's superannuation co-contribution scheme and reduces the maximum superannuation contributions surcharge rates. The purpose of the bill is to improve retirement savings and superannuation incentives for low income earners who make voluntary superannuation contributions.

The bill increases the level of Government matching of personal superannuation contributions to 150%, increases the maximum amount of Government contribution available to $1,500, increases the income level up to which the maximum co-contribution applies to $28,000, and reduces the rate by which the maximum co-contribution phases out. The bill also reduces the maximum surcharge rates from their current levels to 12.5% for 2004-2005, 10.0% for 2005-2006, and 7.5% for 2006-2007 and subsequent years.

The Superannuation Laws Amendment (2004 Measures No.1) Bill 2004 amends the Superannuation (Government Co-contribution for Low Income Earners) Act 2003, the Income Tax Assessment Act 1936 and the Income Tax Assessment Act 1997 to extend the Government co-contribution for low income earners to some employees who currently do not qualify, and to remove the taxation deduction available for personal superannuation contributions made by individuals who under this bill will now qualify for a Government co-contribution.
The Superannuation Laws Amendment (2004 Measures No.2) Bill 2004 implements a number of superannuation measures including simplifying the Superannuation Guarantee earnings base arrangements, removing the requirement for prescribed pension providers to obtain an actuary's certificate, and introducing an integrity measure to require those under age 18 to satisfy a work test in order to claim a tax deduction for personal superannuation contributions.
The committee invites submissions on the bills by 18 June 2004. The committee encourages lodgement in electronic form to economics.sen@aph.gov.au. Please ensure that a postal address and phone number is enclosed with all email submissions. Submissions may also be faxed to (02) 6277 5719. For further information phone 
(02) 6277 3540, email economics.sen@aph.gov.au or visit www.aph.gov.au/senate_economics.
